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Principal’s Message 
With the best part of half a term under our belt, most students –especially Year 7- have settled into their new routines well and are 
developing the relationships with their teachers that will allow them to thrive and succeed. This is crucial to our Stage 6 students in 
particular who are preparing for Preliminary and HSC accreditation. 

I have addressed both Year 11 and 12 to stress the point that consistent and regular home study is the key to a successful HSC. We do a 
lot of work with kids in teaching effective study habits, but this will be for naught unless they develop a study routine that is set in stone. 
I would also encourage your attendance at our advertised Parent Information workshops on Study Skills. Mr Smart is our coordinator, 
and he can field any inquiries you may have. 

Our teaching and learning target and primary focus is of ensuring high expectations are in place; that explicit teaching is the norm, and 
that effective feedback is provided for all students. The recent research around student success indicates these three elements are the 
most vital ingredients for sustained and ongoing student growth. 

Our work in this domain will be enhanced as we have secured the services of James Nottingham- an internationally recognised learning 
theorist who will be working with our staff at a twilight session to be held on 30 April in the school hall between 3:15 pm and 7 pm. I am 
hopeful that this work will result in a range of key strategies teachers can deploy in their classrooms to unlock learning outcomes for our 
kids. 

There has been some degree of speculation in our community with regard to the growth of the Shell Cove precinct and the DOE’s plans 
to cater for future enrolment demand. The P&C has been proactive in this area and have invited the Director of Schools to address them 
on this subject. The Director will be attending the P&C meeting on 14 May to take up this issue…it may be a date you want to circle in 
your calendar! 

As you would be aware, the absolute bedrock of our operation is a zero tolerance policy with regard to violence. Unfortunately, we have 
had some students who wanted to test my resolve around this belief. They have been suspended with one student’s position the subject 
of consideration of expulsion. Again, I would be very appreciative if you could reinforce with your child their obligations in this area to 
ensure we have the harmonious relationships between students that have been a hallmark of our school for many years. 

Finally, I look forward to seeing you all at our P&C meetings on the second Tuesday of each month commencing at 6 pm in the Library. 

 

With kind regards,  
Mr Hambly, Principal  

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Deputies Report 

A month into Term 1, 2019 and we have started the year at with a burst of activity. 

Year 7 have settled into their new classes, and are finding their way around their new school, getting to know routines and timetables, as 
well as the variety of teachers they will have for the year. Year 7 have also already completed the Best Start assessments. The information 
gathered through this process will help staff better support the students in their classes, particularly in relation to Literacy and Numeracy. 
Year 7 is also preparing for the Yr7 camp to North Narrabeen Sport and Recreation centre. The camp will be from the 11th – 15th March. 
This will be a great opportunity for the students attending the camp, with three days full of activities such as rock climbing, abseiling, 
canoeing, high ropes, as well as the opportunity to build relationships with other students and staff. 

Other groups such as Year 9 and Year 11 have also embarked on some considerable changes as they transition into new stages of their 
schooling. Year 9 have made the first significant choices into elective classes, with 200 and 100 hr electives that they will study for the 
next two years, and Year 11, who have started their journey towards the HSC 2020. Both of these transitions bring some challenges, but 
I am sure the students will take them in their strides, and work achieving their best. 

We have also just seen the completion of the school Swimming Carnival for 2019. This was a great day, with a great variety of traditional 
events, coupled with some novelty and fun activities to complete the day. Congratulations to all of the students who attended, your 
behaviour and enthusiasm are exactly what was expected from Warilla High School students. A massive thank you to the coordinators of 
the carnival this year, Mr Cairncross and Mr Harrison, as well as all of the staff who supported the event. A final congratulations to PARKES 
who managed to take out the first of the carnival wins for 2019. 

We have already seen the Student Representative Council induction for 2019, where students elected to these positions were presented 
with their badges, in preparation for a busy year. The SRC are a very proactive organisation within the student body, and I am sure with 
the support of the SRC coordinator, Ms Gehrels, 2019 will be no different. Well done to all of the new SRC representatives. 

Congratulations to a great start to the 2019 year, and we look forward to working     

 
Deputy Principals  
Mr Kershaw  
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Week 5A 

25 Feb • Yr 7 CAP Study Skills – Parent Session 

27 Feb 
• School Photos- catch up day 
• Yr 10 Study Skills ELEVATE- Period 2 
• SUPPORT Excursion to Cataract Scout Camp 

Week 6B 

6 Mar • Yr 10 Study Skills ELEVATE- Period 2 

8 Mar • Biology Excursion- Museum of Disease 

Week 7A 

11-13 Mar  • Yr 7 Camp to Sydney Academy of Sport 

12 Mar • Year 6 into 7 School Expo 

Week 8B 

20 Mar • Year 7 Parent Afternoon Tea 

21-22 Mar • Yr 7 CAP 1 Enrichment Camp 

22 Mar • VISSLA Surf Excursion 

Week 9A 

25-29 Mar • NAPLAN Practice Tests Yr 7 & Yr 9 

28-29 Mar • Yr 7 CAP 2 Enrichment Camp 

28 Mar • Yr 7 Brainstorm Productions 

Week 10B 

1-5 Apr • NAPLAN Practice Tests Yr 7 & 9 

1 Apr • Harmony Day 

3 Apr • South Coast Regional Qualifying Tournament 

3 Apr • South Coast Oztag 

4 Apr • Cross Country 

Week 11A 

12 Apr • Easter Show Excursion 

12 Apr • End of Term 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.15am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Invoices for school fees will be sent to 
parents/guardians by mail during Week 5 of Term 
1. 

The fridge magnet calendar with 2019 important 
school dates will also be included. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 
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Year 7 

Year 7 have transitioned smoothly into high school life, and have settled well into their classes. I have had lots of positive feedback from 
the year 7 teachers, as they are behaved and are applying themselves well in class.  

Year 7 have been busy participating in Best Start Testing, their first immunisation visit as well as attending the annual Swimming Carnival. 
School carnivals are an important element of the Warilla High School community, and I congratulate all those students for their school 
spirit and those who are going on to the next level of competition.  

Plans for Camp are well underway and I’m sure the students are looking forward to it.  

It is important that students have a positive start in 2019 and listen to notices, so they are aware of upcoming activities/events. Students 
are encouraged to keep on top of their school work and take up the free tutoring offered by the school on a Tuesday afternoon at 1:45-
3: 30 pm if needed. 

I would like to congratulate Year 7 on a great beginning to their secondary education.  

Emma King 
Year 7 Advisor 

 

Year 8 

Year 8 have had an effortless transition into the year and are positive towards their learning. This term has seen Year 8 participate in a 
number of school activities, such as the swimming carnival and the Brainstorm Production Performance.  

Students at the school swimming carnival participated with the races, enjoyed the great weather and all the festivities at the Carnival.  

The Brainstorm production is a theatre performance which aims to reduce the incidences of bullying in schools and improve student 
behaviour and wellbeing.  

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the abundant number of students who received their gold awards, at the Gold Awards 
Ceremony. It’s always great to celebrate student success. Year 8 will also have the opportunity during Guidance lessons to participate in 
UOW boot camp, which is a presentation by UOW on how school fits with their bigger life goals.  

Loretta Ratajkoski 
Year 8 Advisor.  

 

Year 9 

Welcome back! We are nearing a month back at school already. Year 9 have now settled into their new classes and electives. This year is 
a fantastic time to build upon the employability skills and the 21st Century skills employers will be seeking in the youth. For example 
organisation, punctuality, self-control, reliability, ability to use initiative, communication, collaboration, critical thinking and problem 
solving and creativity. Students have been reminded about the ‘High Expectations’ set for their compliance with school rules and 
processes. Please encourage your child to continue to follow all expectations and procedures. 

All of Year 9 will be involved in two welfare programs of high significance over the coming weeks, Youth Adolescence Mental Health 
(YAM) and Save-a-Mate. These programs have run successfully over some time now at Warilla High School, and the students will gain 
lifelong skills and awareness to keep themselves and others healthy and safe. 

We are looking forward to observing the development and achievements of our Year group this year. 

 

Mrs Lambert  
Year 9 Advisor 
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YEAR 11 

Welcome to Year 11!  The students have started the year looking very smart in their new senior uniforms.  Everyone should be well settled 
into their selected subjects, and they have all taken part in a program to reinforce their understanding that Year 11 matters.   

I encourage students to make use of the free tutoring programs offered by the school, to assist in developing good revision and study 
habits as they embark on their preliminary HSC journey.  For further information regarding these, students should visit the welfare hub 
in E block. 

Please be reminded that the school offers professional counselling support for students in need, along with the care of a dedicated 
Student Support Officer.  If you have any concerns and would like to utilise these services, please contact me. Notes have gone out to all 
students regarding the new Life Ready 25-hr program to be held over four days at the end of May, at camp Wombaroo.  This is a 
compulsory NSW DEC course.  The first payment instalment was due in week four.  Please direct any enquiries regarding camp to the 
Head Teacher of PDHPE, Mrs Melanie Tregonning. 

Extracurricular activities are well under the swing, with representatives participating in sporting activities, along with our school leaders 
attending SRC camp. 

It's shaping up to be another busy year for year 11 students. 

Terese Woollett 
Year 11 Advisor 
 

Gold Awards Assembly 

On Friday 15th February these students received their Gold Awards at an assembly celebrating their achievements.  

Students received a certificate and Gold Medallion as part of the Gold Award and were treated to a morning tea. 

 It was fantastic to celebrate this achievement with students and parents/carers. Congratulations to the following: 

Year 8 - Montana Beck, Jack Beer, India Bellhouse, Caleb Ford, Declan Ford, Jake Jupp, Owen Loudon, Christopher McGinniss,  
Kya Novak, Billy O'Brien, Jack Pendergast, Dylan Roe, Taiya Ross, Charli Ryan, Angel Tauariki         
Year 9  
Maddison Brown, Tahlia Callus, Victor Carlsson, Brandon Costa, Corey Hardcastle, Justin Musarevski, Emily Potts, Bailey Ready, 
 Samuel Skarratts, Abby Spicer, Aaron Spinelli, Samantha Stanton, Brooke Wilkins 
Year 10  
Brianna Akhurst, Josh Croker, Tristen Gilmore, Phebe McKenzie, Zac Nicholls, Bailey Rigby, Beau Sellick , Jack Skeen 

Year 11 
Jacob Costa, Cody Jones, Cassie Olsen, Odysseus Powderly-Fragogiannis, Joshan Shrestha      
Year 12 
Rosemary Boyland, Leiam Hall, Samantha Killington, Zachary McKenzie, Shenese Tirchett         
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SRC Induction Ceremony 
 
Warilla High School’s School Representative Council Induction Ceremony was held in the school hall on Friday, February 15th.  

Our SRC is voted in by their fellow peers and teachers and backed by our school Principal and SRC Coordinators.  

The student representative council is a body that gives a voice to students to raise issues and present solutions to problems.  

The students who nominate and go through the rigorous criteria have a passion, determination and authenticism to represent their 
cohort and their school. 

 I am very pleased to officially announce the SRC of 2019 who will represent and speak for the students of Warilla High School and the 
school community.  

 
Students can be reached in person with ideas, in the numerous SRC suggestion boxes around the school, and at meetings in D10 every 
Monday at first break.  
 
Senior School Leaders 2019 
 
Treasurers  
Cameron Dalley and Elissa Hayman 
 
Media & Events Coordinators 
Tia Ta’ata’a 
Emma Hutchison and Piper Rye 
 
Vice Captain & Sustainability Officer 
Philip Vrtkovski 
 
School Captains  
Bonni Mate & Nate Mathein 
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WHS Science Club off to a great start for 2019! 

Mr Koglin and students from across the school met for some fun inquiry-based learning around homopolar motors, applying the ‘right-
hand rule’ in practice at the first meet for the Science Club.  The club was well represented by budding scientist students, who got to do 
some hands-on activities with the motors, including building some similar to the one illustrated below.  The second Science Club meeting 
was to coincide with a live Q and A session with Rachel Zimmerman-Brachman, a scientist who works for NASA and the Jet Propulsion 
Laboratory (JPL).  

Mrs Munro 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SRE (Special Religious Education) 

Dear Parents, 

SRE (special religious education) has now commenced for the year. We have fortnightly classes offered for year 7 and 8 students as well 
as a couple of seminars for all years coming up later in 2019. Although these classes are taught from a Christian point of view, they are 
designed for children of all backgrounds. They help students think through what is taught in the Bible and allow the opportunity for 
discussion and respectful disagreement about matters of faith and belief. Please remember to return your SRE enrolment form to be 
included in these classes. 

Murray Border 
Scripture Teacher 

 

NAPLAN 2019 Adjustments 

As you know, NAPLAN will be conducted online during Term 2 this year. Students in Year 7 and Year 9 will be participating. 
 
Under certain circumstances, students with a disability are eligible to have adjustments to support their participation in NAPLAN 
assessments. 
 
If you believe that your child may be eligible, please contact Ros Gaynor, Learning and Support Teacher to discuss eligibility criteria and 
the available support if appropriate. 
 
If you do not want your child to participate in NAPLAN, it will be necessary to contact our Principal John Hambly to discuss your 
concerns and arrange for your child to be formally withdrawn. 
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NASA/JPL teleconference 
 
On the morning of Wednesday the 20th of February, more than 40 students gathered in the library to participate in a teleconference and 
live Q and A session with Rachel Zimmerman-Brachman, a scientist who works for NASA and the Jet Propulsion Laboratory (JPL). 

 Mrs Zimmerman-Brachman gave a presentation to the students about the Mars rover missions, including the recently completed 
‘Opportunity’ and new ‘InSight’ missions, which have been designed to gather information about the Martian planet for eventual visits 
from humans.  

Our students asked several thoughtful questions, which led to discoveries such as NASA’s future plans to land on and drill into asteroids, 
and that the sky of Mars is blue during sunrise and sunset, while a deep red/orange throughout the day.  

A big congratulations to our students who took the time and initiative to inspire themselves by participating in this great event. 

 Also a big thanks to Mr Baldwin for assisting with the technical operation duties on the day. 

Mr Koglin 
Science Teacher 
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COMMUNICATION 

www.warillahighcareers.com 
 Warilla High School Careers 

Tracy Hicks tracy.hicks@det.nsw.edu.au 
Sharna Dawson  sharna.kyle@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
Term 2   
Week 2 Illawarra Schools Careers Expo – Years 10, 11 and 12  
End of Feb   University Preparation Program (Yr 12s) application due end of Feb 
Various             Year 8 Guidance Lessons- Careers and UOW partnership 
Weekly             Year 11 Connect- English Studies partnership 
  
Our focus for this year is connecting with students, with parents and with the community to give an insight into what we do, what 
programs we run and how we help your WHS student.  
 

 
 
 

 
Year 10 will be shortly starting their introduction 
careers lessons, and get their information about the 
Illawarra School Careers Expo. This year, due to 
growth and interest it will be held at the Illawarra 
Sports Stadium, Berkeley. Representatives from local 
industry, trades, universities, TAFE, private colleges, 
Defence Forces, Police, and more will all be there. It’s 
a great morning, and the students can talk directly to 
these professionals about pathways. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.warillahighcareers.com/
mailto:tracy.hicks@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:sharna.kyle@det.nsw.edu.au
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Our students will be travelling by bus and will get the permission note 
during these sessions, and we will also place it on our website- 
warillahighcareers.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
WORK EXPERIENCE 
 Each term, students from Year 9 and 10 have access to work experience on either 
one of two weeks available at the end of term 2 and 4. Once they have completed 
a Ready2work work experience workshop with Tracy and Sharna, they then 
understand the legal requirements and protocols they must follow to complete 
work experience. They are taught how to source work experience, assistance with 
how to speak to an employer, sorting out insurance papers, etc. As long as the 
student does not have any clashing assignments, assessment tasks, and follows 
the code of good behaviour here at WHS, they are more than welcome to explore 
the world of work for a week. Put your name down in the Careers Room if you 
need to complete the workshop first. Work experience dates for Year 9-10 in 
Term 2 are Week 7 and 9. 
Students in Year 11 and 12 can negotiate work experience with the careers team.  
Work experience is a great way to check out a career pathway or get your foot in 
the door for a casual job. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is Reconnect? 

Reconnect is for a Year 10, 11 or 12 student who feels they want to explore the option of full-time study or employment in preference to 
staying at school. The students are withdrawn from two lessons per week into small groups to explore options that are suited to their 
pathway. Topics covered in the ten-week program include: Occupation testing, Illawarra industry snapshot, study options, wages and the 
cost of living, where the jobs are, budgeting, what employers are after, group interview techniques, access to white card courses, tax file 
numbers, guest speakers, work experience, resume and cover letter development, etc. If you feel your child would benefit from this and 
is in Year 10 or Year 11 or 12, please contact Sharna to be put into the Term 2 group. 
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Congratulations! 

Summer Master Class Graduates 

 

 

The following Year 12 
students attended the 
University of Wollongong 
and completed a university 
subject during their January 
break for three weeks. This 
is a huge commitment from 
the students and their 
families during the holidays, 
and Tracy was there to take 
some photos at the UOW 
Summer Master Class 
Graduation. 

 

 

 

 

Nate Mathein, Jeremy Bachelor, Paris Mason, Tylah Batistuzo-Hale, Sophie Hopkins, Piper Rye, Joy Johnston, Claudia Climo, Megan 
Mallows, Finbar Gittoes, Jennifer Fahey, Anthony Trinh, Nikkita Maxwell, Nicholas Twigg, Kate Cudina, Matthew Erlik, Elissa 
Hayman, Cameron Dalley, Joshua Snelling. 

 

 

 

 

Chelsea Hicks- Whitehouse Institute of Design Graduation 
Chelsea is one of our Year 12 students who studied an EVET 
course as part of her HSC pattern of study. This involved gaining 
a position at the prestigious Whitehouse Institute of Design 
where she majored on Creative Design. This was a huge 
commitment by Chelsea and her family, and she attended the 
campus in Surry Hills during her 2018 school holidays and 
completing her Certificate III in Design Fundamentals in January. 
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School Based Apprentices and Trainees ( SBATs) 

We have a small number of senior students who attend school, work 
and training as part of their HSC. This requires a lot of commitment 
and excellent time management to balance these components. 
These students have to complete a minimum of 100 days of work on 
the job over two years, some having to meet 180 days of work. The 
SBATs for 2019 are: 

Harley Nizza- Ocean Designs and Renovations 

Lewis Guernier- CG Carpentry 

Gema Hardy- Department of Education Office  

Ryan Warne – Reece Plumbing 

Kade Regan Leighton- Reece Plumbing 

Halle Warren- Wollongong City Council 

Leah Simpson- KFC Warrawong 

Angel Atkins- PEAK Sports and Learning 

 

 

Discovery Day 2019 

Our Year 12s travelled up to The University of 
Wollongong to spend the day in their chosen 
faculty. The morning started off listening to a 
current UOW student as a motivational speaker, 
followed by their day in their chosen faculty areas. 

The students were fantastic representatives for 
WHS and were so punctual when we were 
travelling home. A great group who were well 
mannered. Thanks, Year 12s for a great day. 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Year 12 SBAT Gema Hardy on Casual Clothes 
Thursday at Warilla DEC Office. 
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First Aid / Sick Bay - School Nurse at Warilla High School.  
First Aid / Sick Bay Registered Nurse’s Clinic Hours: 

Monday - 9am – 2pm 

Tuesday – students attend Front Office for sickbay 

Wednesday – 9 am – 2 pm 

Thursday – 9 am – 2 pm 

Friday – students attend Front Office for sickbay 

(Students are requested to attend the Front office outside of these hours if they require sick bay assistance and/or first aid.) 

 

The First Aid / Sickbay clinic in E block operates as a ‘Triage’ for unwell and injured students with assessment, treatment and referral as 
required.   

 In providing First Aid and initial injury and illness management for students, a number of options are used. This can be hot/cold 
packs, asthma support, eye wash, cleaning and dressing of wounds and bandaging.  

 Parents are notified by telephone of students who attend First Aid/sickbay and can be requested to take the student home or 
for further medical treatments. 

 OPT OUT option – for parents 
If you would prefer your student(s) not to have any of the treatments offered by the R.N. could you please let the Principal or 
Front Office staff know by telephone or written request. 
Treatments that can be offered to students include:- 

Eyewash – for first aid removal of a foreign body in the eye.  
Eye Lubricant – for sore eyes 
Fisiocrem – with Arnica, Hypericum and Calendula for temporary relief of muscular aches and pains 
Stingose – calms and soothes pain, itching and swelling from insect bites 
Calamine lotion – soothes and protects skin from itching caused by insect bites. 
Tea Tree oil – diluted for wound care. 

Please feel free to contact me if you wish to discuss the care of your student(s) when at school and in the care of First Aid / Sickbay. 

Julia Herman, 

Registered Nurse 

 

 

Albion Park Show Society invites any young ladies in year 10 or older to be part of the Debutante Ball to be held on 31st May, 2019. 
Enquiries phone Diane 42360403/0427360403 or Lexie 42562112. A meeting will be held on 10th March 7pm in the HACC Centre Albion 
Park Showground to take names, meet the girls (partners) and parent/s and to answer any questions. 

 

 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=dwr/v1Os&id=59DAFD9B37D5286BFE43EFE76F2F500C921E13E7&thid=OIP.dwr_v1Osgmdvk5BENGeLjAHaHa&mediaurl=http://www.clipartbay.com/cliparts/first-aid-kit-clip-art-g3jqtvt.jpg&exph=500&expw=500&q=cartoon+first+aid+pictures&simid=608001182522149143&selectedIndex=40
https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=pictures+of+first+aid+sign&id=D8B0532C0F96C976668F7BCB829C99CECF72B47C&FORM=IQFRBA
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CAUTION  

 Cycle Safety 

 

We have had some reports of students riding bikes and scooters to school and not obeying road rules. Both Police and Council Rangers 
have informed the school they are monitoring the situation. NSW cycling fines were increased on July 1, taking the penalty for not 
wearing a helmet to $330; riding negligently, furiously or recklessly to $439; and failing to stop at a pedestrian crossing to $439. Please 
bring this to the attention of your child. 

John Hambly 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://clipart-library.com/newimages/bicycle-clip-art-19.jpg&imgrefurl=http://clipart-library.com/bicycle-clip-art.html&docid=0MdcNdSqsgnrUM&tbnid=dMYwcAbyqgjpTM:&vet=10ahUKEwidv636qM7gAhWOXSsKHWB4C0wQMwiNASgmMCY..i&w=300&h=300&safe=strict&bih=801&biw=1527&q=bicycle%20images%20clip%20art&ved=0ahUKEwidv636qM7gAhWOXSsKHWB4C0wQMwiNASgmMCY&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwi4g_G-qc7gAhUROisKHV-eD14QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.kisspng.com/png-scooter-vespa-gts-clip-art-simple-scooters-131802/&psig=AOvVaw1-7cjzNKsX8Pe0W8BlOg5t&ust=1550889939907078
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiwkdzyqc7gAhXGF3IKHWqaDdIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.clipartmax.com/middle/m2i8K9K9Z5A0i8Z5_bike-helmet-clip-art-bike-helmet-black-and-white/&psig=AOvVaw1xnRuOKjO91icqItYKcFl5&ust=1550890040916119


 Issue 2 – Term 1 – Week 5 25 February 2019 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 20 
 

 

 

https://warillahs.wheelers.co/ 

https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
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High Attendance Equals High Achievement 

What is a justified reason for being absent from school? 

Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:  

• has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school 
• or during holidays) 
• is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
• is sick, or has an infectious disease. 

 

Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.  

• Shopping 
• Sleeping in 
• Working around the house 
• Minding younger siblings and other children 
• Minor family events such as birthdays 
• Haircuts. 

It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 

If you have any questions regarding student attendance, please contact the school. 

Ms J. Grace 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Online Uniform Store 

Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online? 

We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it, and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to 
get out of your chair! 

Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will 
take you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Make Online Payments (POP) 

Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page 
of the school's website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered 
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

• The student's name, and 
• class and reference number OR 
• The student's name, and 
• Date of birth. 

 
These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.  

 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and 
these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been 
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;  

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Mrs C. Souter 

School Administrative Manager 

 

Warilla High School Bike Helmet Safety Policy 
While riding a bicycle it is required by law to wear an (Australian Standard Approved) helmet securely fitted and fastened to your head. 

Warilla High School has an obligation to enforce this law for the safety of their students when riding a bicycle to or from school. 

Governed by Work Health & Safety, Duty of Care and NSW Law, Warilla High School cannot allow a student to ride a bicycle to or from 
the school premises without a helmet. 

Therefore, if a student arrives at school without wearing a helmet then the school will be required to secure that bicycle until that student 
presents themselves with an approved safety helmet or the student’s parents come and retrieve the bike. 
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school @ det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal 
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